
 
 

December 31, 2022 
 

VIA EMAIL 
 
Ms. Christine Klumpp 
Comcast Cable 
One Comcast Center 
50th Floor 
Philadelphia, PA  19103 
 

Re: Closed Captioning Certification  
 
Dear Ms. Klumpp: 
 

This letter is intended to assist Comcast Cable Communications, 
LLC, and its affiliates (“Comcast”) in satisfying their obligations under 47 
C.F.R. § 79.1 regarding closed captioning.  In this respect, BYU 
Broadcasting hereby certifies that, to the best of its knowledge and belief, 
the following: 

All programming of BYU-Television provided to Comcast by 
BYU Broadcasting during the calendar quarter ending 
December 31, 2022, was captioned to the extent required 
pursuant to Section 79.1 of the rules of the Federal 
Communications Commission. 

If you would like additional information regarding this matter, please 
feel free to contact me. 

 Sincerely, 
 
 

 George E. Tate 
 BYU Broadcasting 
  

cc:  Scott Halvorsen, University Counsel 

 

george e tate (Jan 3, 2023 15:25 MST)
george e tate
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